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Editor’s Corrections:  Bulletin 2014 Volume 2
•	 In the Memorial Gifts listings for John Barry, James Pfadenhauer is the donor.
•	 In the Society News section of the Bridge Builder, a bequest was received from the Willard & Elizabeth Hale Trust
•	 On Page 14, Priscilla Watson is the daughter of Esther Mayo.

A Better Investment

Kurn Hattin 
Charitable 

Gift Annuity

We live in uncertain financial times. Many seniors are wondering how they can ensure that their 
assets continue to generate needed income into the future. A gift annuity from Kurn Hattin can 
do just that, all while providing substantial tax benefits and helping children in need.

Consider that the average CD yield nationwide is currently under 2%. If you lock in long term, you 
might earn more. But why would you? A gift annuity will pay you a handsome income for life and 
best of all, your payments are safe, guaranteed by Kurn Hattin’s assets. The older you are, the 
higher the payment rate. A second annuitant may also be added, though this will yield a lower 
rate, as may be the case if appreciated  securities are used to fund the gift annuity.

Example: A 79 year-old funds a gift annuity with $25,000 cash. Kurn Hattin will pay approximately 
$1,700 annually, and approximately 3/4 of this income is tax free. Compared to the mere $300 
you would have received from the CD, the advantage of a gift annuity is overwhelming. And the 
difference you can make for children at Kurn Hattin is huge as well!

Call Kim Fine for a confidential illustration tailored to your circumstances:  
802-721-6914, kfine@kurnhattin.org.

The Dividends Are Priceless!
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Message From THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REMEMBERINGThomas Fahner
Do your best. Give your best.”

Devotion in Action: A Tribute to Thomas G. Fahner

In January, longtime Kurn Hattin staff member, Principal Thomas Fahner, passed away at age 58 after a 
courageous battle with cancer. A friend to many, a devoted husband to our Athletic Director Donna Fahner, 
a loving father to three children; Kimberly, Kelly and Christopher, and cherished grandfather to Maggie, 
Tom will be remembered for, among other things, having the calling to help children succeed and thrive. 
It was said of Kurn Hattin’s founder, Charles Albert Dickinson, “He took humanity into his heart.” Those 
words ring true for Tom Fahner, who mentored countless boys and girls who came through Kurn Hattin’s 
doors needing healing, nurturing and love.

I met Tom in 1989; he became employed at Kurn Hattin just one year after I came to work at the Homes in 
1988. You could say we grew up together; we were young transplanted New Yorkers in our 30’s, eager to 
make a mark in our chosen careers. 

What was evident from the start, besides his brilliant red 
hair, was Tom’s abundant and contagious enthusiasm 
for children. No child escaped his attention, and 
he quickly knew just what kind of nurturing 
they needed in order to have a good day and 
be successful. A touch on the shoulder, a 
few words spoken in the hallway during 
classes, an after school ball toss…
in so many big and small ways Tom 
connected with kids, and with that 
connection, gave them hope. 

Tom will be missed and 
remembered. An outpouring of 
testimonials from the graduates he 
helped have sustained all who loved 
Tom. And as was also said of our 
founder, we think of Tom in this way: 
“A finger plunged for an instant into 
the ocean…a rain drop brushing a rose 
petal…each, you think, leaves about as 
much impression behind as when your life 
work is done. But the end is only the beginning. 
Does not your work go on?”

~ Connie Sanderson 
Executive Director

So many words describe Mr. Fahner. I can’t help but compare him to our founder.”
~ Connie Sanderson,  

Executive Director

Mr. Fahner cared so much for everyone else and he took the time to reach out to 
every student. I am glad to say that I knew him and he was one of the most positive 
influences in my life. He helped me through some of my roughest times. He meant the 
world to me and was like a dad. He always pushed me to do better. He taught me so 
much and helped me become who I am today.”

 ~ Courtney Bussino, ’11 

Mr. Fahner taught me how to play basketball, how to control my temper, and how to 
care about things. He was the father I never had. You were there for me as an adult 
too. You never gave up on us.”

~ Kara Surridge, ’97

Mr. Fahner was one of the best people I have ever known. He treated me and my 
family like family. One thing Mr. Fahner taught all of us was family is family no 
matter what happens.”

 ~ Dean Kinville, ’81

Mr. Fahner made me feel like I 
belonged here.”

~ Nadia Taylor, ’19

Mr. Fahner loved us. He always 
said, Never give up on something 
you already started.”
	 ~ Steven Callison, ’17

He is still alive in our hearts.”
	 ~ Cara Coursey, ’18

He loved and cared for us all.”
 	 ~ Ashlynn Pellerin, ’17

Thomas Fahner, Kurn Hattin Principal, Director of Educational 
and Residential Services and Co-Executive Director 1989 - 
January 6, 2015. Tom spearheaded many projects and initiatives 
ensuring the well-being of children. Tom believed that every child 
deserved a childhood. Tom loved his family and bettered the lives 
of everyone around him.
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Class Trip8TH GRADE

Something new was added to the usual excitement of the first day of school in 2012—one of the new 
seventh graders was enrolled as a day student! After several years of inquiries about this possibility from 
local families, it had finally become a reality. As Westminster Center School sixth graders and their families 
considered their options for middle school under their town voucher program, many had asked whether Kurn 
Hattin could be included as one of their choices. Based on these requests, the decision was made to begin a 
pilot program for day students. Due to the success of this pilot, the fall of 2013 brought six more seventh and 
eighth grade day students from the town of Westminster to our campus. The expansion has continued during 
the current school year with yet another exciting development: two elementary grade students have enrolled 
as day students after their family requested that Kurn Hattin consider this possibility. With the addition of 
third and fourth grade students in 2014, the day student population has grown to eight.    

Families of all the day students have told us that there are many reasons why they considered Kurn Hattin 
an exciting and very positive option for their children. They often mention the small class sizes in the 
school, the hands-on curriculum including the Farm Program, the extraordinary role that music plays as an 
integral part of the curriculum and campus life as well as the strong focus on independence, social skills and 
community service.       

In the words of the family of our elementary school day students:

We are thrilled with our decision to enroll our girls at Kurn Hattin as day students. Our girls 
were adopted into our family as older children, their early years were not as stable as we 
would have wished. We knew immediately that they would need extra love and support in 
order to grow to their fullest potential. We were familiar with Kurn Hattin’s focus on social 
skills. As a family, we knew that our girls would benefit from the structure that Kurn Hattin 
was able to offer. The first few weeks on the car ride to school, the girls would list the reasons 
why they were happy to be attending Kurn Hattin. They were making friends quickly! At home 
we were hearing them talk about putting napkins in their lap and using good table manners. 
We knew we had made the right decision. We can’t say enough good about what Kurn Hattin 
offers their students. Thank you for making us all feel like part of the family.

For more information on the day student program, please contact Sue Kessler, Director of Admissions and 
Outreach, 802 721-6932 or skessler@kurnhattin.org.  

~ Susan Kessler 
Director of Admissions

PROVES TO BE A  
POSITIVE OPTIONDay Student Program

The 8th graders have the opportunity each year to attend an 8th Grade Class Trip on the last weekend 
before graduation.

The last few years the class trip has been to Cape Cod, Massachusetts. The New England Food Foundation 
allows us to use their beautiful retreat house in Sandwich for free. Past classes have enjoyed time at the 
beach, bike rentals and rides along the Cape Cod Rail Trails, a visit to the Woods Hole Aquarium, a whale 
watch and a visit to the Blue Man Group in Boston, Massachusetts to end our trip. 

The 8th grade class raises much of the funds for this trip. This year we have a large class of 27 and we will 
have three chaperones attend the trip. Our housing is free and we will bring breakfast supplies. With a class 
of this size we have had to be creative in our fundraising efforts. The class sponsors 3 raffles each year. The 
prizes are usually generous donations from our staff. We have raffled a hand-made quilt every year for the 
past 6 years donated by Bev DeCamp, houseparent at Hubbard Cottage. We are lucky to have talented and 
generous staff. Along with the raffle the 8th graders have hosted a car wash, bake sale, Christmas Bazaar 
and a concession stand at the cross country races. Richard Johnson, our food service director and head chef, 
has done Friday soup and bread sales for staff to purchase. All the proceeds to the 8th grade class sponsor 
the Blue Man Group tickets. 

Other fundraising efforts have been supported by staff. Our acting principal, Tom Fontaine, has been 
making clocks with the 8th graders. Each student took pictures around campus to use for the face of the 
clock. They then assembled wooden frames that Mr. Fontaine cut. The students sold the clocks at various 
events and we have almost sold out. One very generous person bought a clock for $500 although most 
have sold for $15. Tom Fontaine, and houseparents Sierra Sylvester-Patterson and Faith Crowe helped the 
students make fresh apple pies for Thanksgiving. The students used the apples from our orchard. Faith 
Crowe has also made various types of vegan breads including banana, zucchini and pumpkin bread that 
she made with some of the students. The breads were sold at Thanksgiving and Christmas. We have also 
received funds from several generous donors which are greatly appreciated.

Through all the generous donations, talents shared by our staff and the commitment from the 8th graders, 
we are on our way to an exciting class trip. The students are working hard to earn their points and have set 
a goal that all the 8th graders attend the trip. We have booked our Blue Man Group tickets and will start 
planning our other activities this month. We have students that have never been to the ocean, so that is high 
on our priority list. There are some entrance-free places we attend such as the Woods Hole Aquarium and 
the Oceanographic Institute and of course the wonderful Cape Cod seashore. We have a wonderful time and 
I’m amazed at all of the “firsts” which the students experience. They have their first time in the ocean, the 
first time they see swans swimming in the pond, the first drive-in, the first time at a zoo, and certainly the 
first time seeing the Blue Man Group; re-experiencing through the eyes of a child—what could be better! 

~ Karen Lansberry 
Director of Residential Services

You do such wonderful work with the kids. It is one of the best 
examples of true unconditional love and care I’ve ever seen. It feels so 
good to even play a small part in it. It gives me hope for the future.”

~ Pete Keppler, Sound Engineer and 2014 Red Ribbon Week speaker

For details please contact Sue Kessler  
at (802) 721-6932 or skessler@kurnhattin.org

2015 Annual Fall Conference
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Everyone Counts

At the end of a spirituality program that I recently attended, we joined hands in a big circle and counted off. 
We do this because everyone counts. At Kurn Hattin, everyone counts too.

At our Centennial Alumni Association Celebration in August, we established an Alumni Giving Forward Fund 
to support projects needed by the girls and boys at the Homes. We raised over a thousand dollars that weekend. 
Though many alumni are generous in support of the Homes, many still have not given to this, our special fund. 
I’d like to see all alumni contribute and be a part of this effort by the Alumni Association–Be counted.

If you were at the Homes for one to eight years you might consider giving one dollar for each year you 
attended Kurn Hattin. If you were a graduate several years ago, please consider giving in the amount of thirty, 
forty, fifty or sixty dollars (Sixty sticks out for me because that is how long ago I graduated.) No one should 
consider an amount too small. The point is to be counted among those who received so much from the loving 
care and wonderful education provided us at Kurn Hattin. That care and education continues today–Let’s have 
the Alumni Association well-represented and support all those fortunate enough to call Kurn Hattin home in 
the future. Kurn Hattin Homes–where everyone counts.

~ Jackie LaDue Mallory ’54 
Alumni Association President

Meranda Chandler, Class of 2008 says though she struggled when she came 
to Kurn Hattin at age six, she gained a great deal: “I learned so much–how 
to respect others and be thankful. I had experiences and opportunities that I 
wouldn’t have had otherwise. I learned to play the trombone. I became very 
athletic. I played basketball, and became a cross-country runner. I won first 
and second-place in two years.” 

At the end of her 8th grade year, Meranda was accepted to the Milton 
Hershey School in Pennsylvania, “Even though many of my friends 
graduated the year before me, several came back to see me graduate from 
Kurn Hattin.” Meranda’s career choice was influenced by her own family. She has several nieces and nephews 
and really loves reading to and mentoring them. So she decided to focus her career plan on Early Childhood 
Care and Education and graduated in 2012 with a four-year scholarship for college.

Meranda returned to Springfield, Vermont and attends the New Hampshire Technical Institute in Concord. She 
has majored in Early Childhood Education, and will graduate in the spring. She says that she hopes to go on 
to receive her Bachelor’s Degree, and as part of her program is working with children at a day care center. She 
wishes to own her own day care center one day, and provide for children. “I have been through some of the 
same things they have, and I want to use that experience to help care for them.” Meranda still keeps in touch 
with her classmates and staff from her time at Kurn Hattin, occasionally coming back to the campus to visit. “I 
feel blessed. I feel grateful. If it hadn’t been for Kurn Hattin, none of these things would ever have happened.”

~ Falana Lisa Bloch 
Assistant Director of Development

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

FEELING

Alumni Association

Blessed and Grateful
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Charles A. Dickinson AWARD

The Rite Aid Foundation Receives Kurn Hattin’s 2014 Charles A. Dickinson Award

Kurn Hattin Homes for Children awarded the 2014 Charles Albert Dickinson Award to the Rite Aid 
Foundation for outstanding contributions to the health and welfare of children in need. The awards 
ceremony took place at our annual Christmas Visitor’s Day on December 12th. Named for Kurn Hattin’s 
founder, the annual award recognizes individuals and organizations that demonstrate a shared commitment 
to Kurn Hattin’s mission of transforming the lives of children in need. Kurn Hattin’s Executive Director, 
Connie Sanderson, presented the award, a beautifully inscribed glass coin sculpture on a pedestal, bearing a 
Dickinson bust created by nationally renowned artist Robert Dugrenier, saying, “The Rite Aid Foundation 
is a caring neighbor. They have donated over two million dollars to over 200 charities nationwide. Kurn 
Hattin is the grateful recipient of a $10,000 KidCents grant and previous generous grants from Rite 
Aid.” Three representatives from the Rite Aid 
Foundation were present to accept the award: 
District Manager, Kylie Gould; Pharmacy 
District Manager, Nick Rebmann; and Store 
Manager, Jodi Cleveland. Nick Rebmann had 
high praise for the work of Kurn Hattin, “The 
KidCents program of the Rite Aid Foundation 
is designed to foster growth in the communities 
we serve and to improve the lives and well-
being of children. There’s no greater place than 
what we’ve experienced today at Kurn Hattin. 
From what we see in how that money is being 
utilized to help provide a great future and a 
great foundation to the children here at Kurn 
Hattin. I’m humbled to be here.” To date, the Rite 
Aid Foundation has raised and donated over $80 
million for children through various programs and 
initiatives, such as the Children’s Miracle Network 
and the KidCents program. 

Rite Aid created KidCents so that their customers could share their passion when it comes to giving back 
to the community. By shopping at Rite Aid and rounding up their purchases, customers can easily make a 
meaningful difference in the lives of kids right in their own community. To participate, Rite Aid customers 
can sign into their wellness+ account at www.kidcents.com and review the profiles of approved KidCents 
charities they can choose to support. Each charity profile features information about the organization and 
the services it provides as well as stories of those helped by the organization. Once a charity is selected, 
the next time the customer shops at Rite Aid, their purchase will be rounded up to the nearest dollar and 
their change will be designated to their selected charity. KidCents provides an opportunity for people to 
make small contributions that can create lifelong impacts to the communities they serve. Kurn Hattin was 
honored to have been one of the 2014 inaugural KidCents charities. This initial group of KidCents charities 
was selected by Rite Aid associates across the country and is representative of all the communities the 
company serves.

Last year, the inaugural Charles Albert Dickinson Award was presented to the National Society of New 
England Women.

Pictured: (L-R) Rite Aid Pharmacy District Manager, Kylie 
Gould; Kurn Hattin Executive Director, Connie Sanderson; 

Bellows Falls, Vermont Rite Aid Store Manager, Jodi Cleveland; 
and Rite Aid Pharmacy District Manager, Nick Rebmann
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It was a busy semester. Red Ribbon Week was celebrated 
during the last week of October. Faculty and students 
discussed healthy life choices. The children were visited 
by several local speakers and attended workshops such 
as: “Tobacco Free” by Greater Falls Connections; “Bully 
Free” and “Addiction and Families” with Counseling 
Director Christine Danforth; “Alcohol and Other Drugs” 
by the Wellness Center staff; and “Healthy Choices.” 
Visiting from New York and on break from Katy Perry’s 
world tour for the “Music and Wellness” workshops was Sound Engineer Pete Keppler (Pictured).  Keppler 
described with touching honesty how he was able to confront his addictions and channel his energy into 
music to find a path to recovery. Pete moved on to mix and manage sound for musicians such as David 
Bowie, Steve Earle, Nine Inch Nails, and Katy Perry. Also during that week, Paula Roux of Visiting Nurses 
& Hospice of Vermont and New Hampshire stopped by to thank the students for their participation in their 
Wings of Hope Butterfly Release event by providing a pizza party. Earlier in September, on the Common 
in Lebanon, New Hampshire, the Kurn Hattin Choir had performed at the annual Wings of Hope event. 
The day included the release of live butterflies to honor friends and family who have passed. Kurn Hattin 
students sang several musical selections to bring comfort and healing to the individuals and families there 
remembering their loved ones. The children also wrapped up harvest season on the farm and prepped for 
winter by picking the last of the apple crop, pressing fresh cider, planting garlic, and digging potatoes. The 
children have hands-on participation in the production of their own food–sprouting, planting, harvesting, 
and preparation are all part of their education. Learning these skills not only produced tasty rewards, but also 
taught the children economic and agricultural sustainability. The end of October concluded with the children 

marching in costume in the Westminster Halloween Parade, 
and celebrating the 103rd birthday of volunteer Mrs. Frank 
(Vivian) Prindl.

For Fall Sports the children participated in soccer, cross-
country, equestrian programs, and other activities. Houseparent 
and Coach Deb Parsons advanced the skills of her girls’ team, 
grades 3-4. The older girls’ team, grades 7-8, demonstrated 
great teamwork. School Administrative Assistant and Coach 
Keri Newton’s older boys’ team had a good season, with new 
goalie, student Chris Deitz, protecting the boundaries of the 

goal zone. This prompted chants at games from the crowd and his teammates of “Whose house? Deitz’s 
house!” Keri and her team later presented Chris with a sweatshirt with the words “DEITZ’S HOUSE” 
emblazoned across the back in Kurn Hattin colors. This year’s Soccer Coaches were: houseparents Ginger 
Cook, Co-Ed. Grades 3-4; Deb Parsons Co-Ed. Grades 5-6; Sierra Sylvester-Patterson, Girls Grades 7-8; and 
School Administrative Assistant Keri Newton, Boy’s Grades 7-8. The Cross-Country Coach was Athletic 
Director Donna Fahner; Walking Club Instructors were Houseparents Faith Crowe and Bill McHugh; 
Art Teacher and Club Instructor Katy Hughes; Farm Manager and On-Campus Work Program Instructor 
Pat Barry; and the Equestrian Program Instructor Sarah Stine. Team sports, recreation and other physical 
activities are all important at Kurn Hattin.

The young musicians at Kurn Hattin Homes were busy 
performing at several musical venues this fall and winter. Always 
popular, the talents of Kurn Hattin’s Select Choir, Children’s 
Chorus, Jazz Ensemble and Marching Band were heavily in 
demand. The Select Choir performed at the annual Wings of 
Hope event for Visiting Nurse & Hospice of Vermont and New 
Hampshire in Lebanon, New Hampshire. The Marching Band 
and Color Guard helped kick off the annual Eastern States Fair 
and Exposition in Springfield, Massachusetts. Kurn Hattin’s 
Jazz Ensemble and Select Choir embarked upon a whirlwind 

tour. They performed a variety of uplifting songs for the residents of Riverwoods Retirement Community 
in Exeter, New Hampshire and for The Village Baptist Church of Kennebunkport in Maine. Accompanied 
by opera-trained vocalist Bruce Mast, they performed a varied repertoire of multi-part harmonies, ballads, 
and hymnals. The children also celebrated Kurn Hattin friend John Zimmerman’s birthday at a delicious 
Sunday brunch, spontaneously serenading John at the table (Pictured). Seventeen of our most talented 
7th and 8th grade vocalists were selected as members of the Connecticut River Valley District VI Middle 
School Chorus, participating in the 2014 Vermont Music Educators District VI Fall Music Festival in 
Bellows Falls, Vermont. The choral group, conducted by Becky Luce, performed internationally themed 
music selections with student singers from ten schools throughout Southeastern Vermont. Also, in true 
holiday spirit, the Kurn Hattin Music Department staff, volunteers and choir strolled through the village of 
Bellows Falls, Vermont singing traditional Christmas carols to the residents and business owners. All were 
surprised when Senator Peter Welch enthusiastically joined the children for a few holiday songs, before 
they were all treated to delicious sugar cookies and steaming cocoa at the Pierce Lawton Post 37 American 
Legion. Holiday musical events culminated on Christmas Visitors’ 
Day and Family Day before the holiday break. So many help to 
make the holidays bright.

Kurn Hattin held its Nineteenth Annual Veterans’ Day Observance 
on November 11th. The program, coordinated by Social Studies 
teacher Richard Long, combined music, speeches, and a solemn 
candle service. Eighth grade student Jaime Minor lit 41 candles 
for each of the Vermont men and women who lost their lives 
serving the United States during the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan. 
The ceremony attracted two dozen veterans from the area, with 
many wearing uniforms describing their service. Three students 
read their winning essays for the Brattleboro VFW Carl M. 
Dessaint Post #1034’s annual Patriot’s Pen Essay Contest. All 
three top winners were students from Kurn Hattin. Each won an 
award for their essays responding to the theme ‘Why I Appreciate 
America’s Veterans.’ Maia Brow, 8th grade Kurn Hattin student and first place winner, read her essay along 
with Hayley Labrecque (second place) and Reginald Watson (third place). Maia’s essay will now be entered 
into the VFW district competition. The Patriot’s Pen Essay winners were also guests of honor at a dinner 
at the VFW in Brattleboro, Vermont. The Post Commander, Mark Truhan, and Darlene Nebelski, President 
of the Post Auxiliary, came to the school on Friday, November 14th and presented all of the Kurn Hattin 
students who participated in the essay contest with certificates of appreciation, as well as recognizing the 
top three contest winners. Pictured are two young students presenting worn flags collected at the local 
cemeteries to be burned at a Flag Retirement Ceremony later that day.
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In March of 2014, fourteen year old Madison (Maddy) 
Schumacher participated in an annual project that 
changed her life. “Kids Helping Kids” during project 
week was coordinated with her classmates from New 
Hampton School in New Hampshire, a boarding and 
day school for grades 9-12. The purpose of project 
week is to provide their high school students time 
for an extended investigation of key issues through 
educational opportunities not possible in the standard 
classroom setting. The school has a partnership with 
Kurn Hattin Homes to be used as a learning site. The 

New Hampton kids cheerfully participated in a number of projects on-campus, including tutoring young 
readers and mentoring the younger children on campus. Working with children in need had a profound 
impact on Maddy. “She came home filled with purpose,” remembers her father. “She said she wished she 
were rich so that she could give a lot of money to the school.” She decided to start The M.A.D.D.Y. Fund 
(Making a Difference for Disadvantaged Youth) by coordinating a number of fundraising projects with the 
help of friends, family, and other members of the community. They held yard sales with donated items to 
raise funds, and also had collection cans on-site at events. Maddy collaborated with all of the dormitories 
on campus to hold two clothing drives, while providing incentives such as a pizza party for her fellow 
students. In the end, Maddy raised over $3,400 for Kurn Hattin Homes for Children, and delivered 25 
boxes of clothing. As she presented the check to the school she thanked the young children for inspiring her 
to “do good in the world.” Her father Doug Schumacher smiled 
and shook his head, “It’s really great when your own kids inspire 
you to be better.” 

There were several visitors and visits this fall. The Development 
Department staff at Kurn Hattin was busy with presentations 
this semester. Director of Development Kim Fine traveled to 
Fairfax, Virginia to attend the National Society of New England 
Women (NSNEW) Virginia Company Colony meeting and 
later to Lexington Kentucky to speak to the Blue Grass Colony. 
While in Kentucky, she was presented a plaque inducting her 
as an Honorable Kentucky Colonel signed by the Governor and 
Secretary of State. In December, Kim was also presented a $500 
donation to Kurn Hattin by the Edson Marine Corps League Detachment 379 Treasurer and Kurn Hattin 
alumnus Leo Lawrence, Class of 1942 of Rutland, Vermont (Pictured). Assistant Director of Development 
F. Lisa Bloch presented to the Green Mountain Chapter of the Daughters of the American Revolution 
and the D.A.R, Cameo Club, in Montpelier, Vermont. Sandy Plimpton Nowell and her sister Susan Fodor 
from Wellsburg, West Virginia drove up from Westhampton, New York to tour the campus and peruse 
the Archives for photos of their father, Allen Plimpton, Class of 1926. They were thrilled to find pictures 
for their family albums. Lorna Wright and her husband Roger came to visit as well, and enjoyed hearing 
the children practicing the Vermont State Song for the Vermont Gubernatorial Inauguration. Lorna is the 
National Chair of the National Society of New England Women (NSNEW) for New England Kurn Hattin 
Homes, and brought holiday cards with gifts for the children from the Wisconsin Voyageurs Colony. 
Rachel Childs Rose of Brookfield, Vermont, toured campus in December. She was the music teacher at 
Saxtons River, Vermont and Bellows Falls, Vermont Elementary Schools from 1970 to 1977. During that 
time she taught piano lessons to a boy who attended Kurn Hattin. 

It was another festive holiday season 
filled with the spirit of giving, thanks 
to the generosity of our friends. Tim 
Mollica of Christmas Trees of Vermont 
in Springfield, Vermont and his family 
donated a number of trees, hand-picked 
by the children, to help deck the halls 
of Kurn Hattin’s buildings and cottages. 
Everyone dressed to the nines for the 
very special annual Night of Giving 
dinner and Fred ’58 and Bernadine 
Easton of Florida provided everyone 
with a special Kurn Hattin logo pen. In 
the months leading up to this event, the children in each cottage voted on and selected a Christmas giving 
project to help those in need. Projects included raising funds for toys for children, gathering donations for 
food pantries, raising heating fuel funds for local residents, sending gifts to Third World children, making 
hand-painted Christmas plates for each campus cottage, and spending time with residents at a nursing home. 
On the evening of the dinner, a child from each cottage presented their chosen community service project, 
explaining why it was selected, and how it made a difference. The children also wrote letters to Santa Claus 
requesting the special gifts and toys that would make their dreams come true. The Chester Rotary Club in 
Chester, Vermont coordinated Santa’s visit with volunteers, gifts, donations, and pizza to make this Christmas 
very magical. Santa, Mrs. Claus, the Grinch, and an entourage of elves went from cottage to cottage with a 
sack of presents for each cottage. Shouts of joy accompanied the tearing of paper, and the children smiled 
and hugged their toys as they expressed their gratitude.  The children also had their own cottage Christmas 
parties, with frosted cookies and eggnog, singing and celebration, gifts, and dinner. Before leaving for the 
holiday vacation, the 8th Grade class held a bake sale and raffle to raise money for their annual class trip, as 
well as selling mantle clocks they had handmade in Mr. Tom Fontaine’s class. The children performed their 
wonderful annual Christmas concert and a holiday bazaar was held on Christmas Visitors’ Day and Family 
Day, with items for sale generously donated by friends, staff, and parents. Thanks to all who contributed to 
making the holidays a happy and memorable time for the children.

The Kurn Hattin Homes Select Choir was thrilled to have been invited to perform at the Vermont 
Gubernatorial Inauguration on January 8th. They performed a moving rendition of the Vermont State Song, 
“These Green Mountains” for re-elected Governor Peter Shumlin. In his opening remarks, Governor Shumlin 
described the young Kurn Hattin children as a “tough act to follow.” Governor Shumlin, who had invited 
the choir to sing at the ceremony, explained that it was “a special moment for me, as they were able to 

knock it out of the park.’’ He noted that 
the late grandmother of his daughters 
had attended Kurn Hattin Homes 
for Children with her three brothers, 
years ago. Before the ceremony, the 
children enjoyed a special luncheon 
with Governor Shumlin and former 
Governors Madeleine Kunin and 
Jim Douglas, as well as other state 
legislators. It was a very special day.

11
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Giving Thanks

A representative from each cottage gave a prayer of thanks at Thanksgiving dinner.

The boys at Parent Cottage are thankful for 
friends and family that love us, our Kurn Hattin 
community, and good health.

At Turrell Cottage, we are thankful for the 
times we get to spend with one another and the 
roof over our heads.

Dickinson Cottage is thankful for our families 
and for the kindness of friends especially when 
we are in need.

The men of Morrison Cottage are thankful for 
food in our stomachs, a roof over our heads, 
and the love of others.

A Native American prayer says, “When you 
rise in the morning give thanks for the food and 
for the joy of living. If you see no reason for 
giving thanks, the fault lies only in yourself.” 
Butler Cottage is thankful for good food and 
we are truly blessed by the joy of sharing this 
meal together. Thanks you, Lord, for bringing 
and keeping us together.

Maysilles Cottage is thankful for our families, 
friends, peace, the people who care for us, the 
people who cook for us, and all the staff.

Warner Cottage is thankful for a safe and warm 
place like Kurn Hattin, which provides us with 
all we need: a roof over our heads, nutritious 
food to eat, warm clothes, a home to protect 
us, and lots of love. Thank you for the love you 
give so generously.

We Woodhull girls as a cottage are thankful 
for staff and friends who help us, the food 
and water and roof over our heads provided 
for us. Thank you to all helped or donated to 
Kurn Hattin. It means a lot to all of the girls at 
Woodhull Cottage. 

The Hubbard girls are thankful for good health 
and to be here today. We are thankful for all 
the things our friends do for us and for all the 
things the adults at Kurn Hattin do for us. God 
bless you all.

FEATURING THE CREATIVE GIFTS OF 
OUR STUDENTS PAST AND PRESENTEmerging Go Kurn Hattin!

Friends and family enjoying Thanksgiving dinner

Kurn Hattin students serving dinner

We celebrated Kurn Hattin’s 120th birthday on the first day of school this year. Yes. We look pretty good for 
our age! And we continue to celebrate the countless individuals who contribute to our mission through their 
time, gifts, and generosity of spirit. Your donations are an increasingly important source of support for our 
programs and the care we provide to every child. When Dylan Conklin spoke at his graduation ceremony in 
2011, he said that Kurn Hattin helped him learn responsibility, respect, loyalty, honesty, ethics, and morality. 
Above all, he was helped to become the young man he wanted to be. His sentiments resonate time and again 
among the children who call Kurn Hattin, home. 

Your annual support makes a real difference in the lives of the children we serve, through activities and 
actions that give each child hope and a heightened sense of worth, understanding, and accomplishment. Our 
staff and volunteers are dedicated to assuring the best education, care, and well-being of the children. We are 
proud to work at Kurn Hattin and grateful for the generosity of all who support this opportunity to provide 
the highest level of service to each child. We’re completely invested in these children, and your investment 
in us makes our mission a reality. Truly, we can’t do it without you. Please continue to give and give 
generously. There are many wonderful things happening because of your support. In the team spirit reflected 
by Camriell on the front cover…Go Kurn Hattin!

~ Kim Fine 
Director of Development

Kurn Hattin Boys ca. 1900

You can do so by contacting Heather Longe  
at (802) 721-6916 or hlonge@kurnhattin.org

Consider Making a Monthly Donation
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MemorialGIFTS
We are thankful for memorial contribu-
tions which help us help the children. The 
names of those being remembered appear in 
BOLD CAPITAL letters and are followed by 
the names of those who made the gifts. Bold 
names followed by a year indicate graduates 
of Kurn Hattin. The gifts listed were received 
between July 26, 2014 and January 28, 2015.

CALVIN ANDREWS, CLASS OF 1941
Ms. Sandra Grover

EVELYN GREENSLET ARNOLD
Ms. Esther Agnew
Ms. Irene Blanchard
Loran & Marilyn Greenslet
Mrs. Rita Lungarini
Jerry & Gail Weiss

BRIAN ATHERTON, CLASS OF 1946
Ms. Frances Ellen Sample

PHILIP A. BACON, CLASS OF 1944
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle
Mrs. Rochelle F. Jordan

STEWART W. BACON, CLASS OF 1946
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle

FLORENCE BADER
Mr. Henry Bader

DAVID BATES, CLASS OF 1941
Harold & Barbara Beam
Seaside Country Store Incorporated

OUR SON, WILLIAM E. BERRY
Mr. & Mrs. William A. Berry

GERALD BICKMORE
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

WESLEY BIRCH, CLASS OF 1916
The Birch Family
Mrs. Beverly Birch Karamberis

HILDA BIRRELL
Ms. Signa L. Read

MARY F. BODINE, WILFRED G. BODINE AND 
OTHER BODINE FAMILY FROM BELLOWS 
FALLS AND NEARBY TOWNS
Mr. Thomas W. Bodine

MY WIFE, NANCY BUSH
Mr. Daniel Bush

RUSSELL CARPENTER
Mrs. Priscilla Carpenter

MARION SMITH CHESTER
Mrs. Marny Chester Peterson

WILLIAM COOK, CLASS OF 1929
Helen Elizabeth Cook

WILLIAM CORBO
Mr. Wesley J. Esser

PAUL CRANE
Ben & Jeanne Brumaghim
James & Robin Vincent

BRUCE DAWLEY
Mrs. Patricia E. Dawley

IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
JIM & MARGARET DUNCAN
Mr. & Mrs. William Gray

ROGER EASTMAN
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Moore
John & Nancy Sinclair
Alice E. Young

MY AUNT, BARBARA ROSCOE EATON & 
HER TWO SONS, DAVID PARSONS, CLASS OF 
1938 & ALBERT PARSONS, CLASS OF 1938
Mr. Byron M. Roscoe

MY GRANDPA, G. LANDALE EDSON
Ms. Abigail M. Edson

ADA EVANS
Mr. Thomas E. Evans

MY MOTHER, MARGARET E. ELLIOTT
Ms. Martha Elliott

THOMAS FAHNER
Mr. & Mrs. David Allbee
Walter & Sherry B. Amidon
Thomas & Maria Ashe
Mike & Allison Babik
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell
Dr. Jeffrey and Lisa Bianconi
Mr. William G. Bickel
Falana Lisa Bloch & William Hays
Mrs. Elaine Morrison Bowen
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Brackett
Mr. Thomas Brayer
Ms. Frances Church
Allison Civitano
Carl & Anne Clement
The Cogliano Family, Julie, Richard & Hailey
Barbara Comtois
Lawrence & Mary Couture
Walter E. Cramer & Mary B. Greene
Dan & Mary Davis
Ms. Doris Dearborn & Family
Ms. Patricia Delligatti

THANK YOU Corporate Supporters

BETHEL MILLS 
INCORPORATED, Bethel ,  VT

BRYANT CHUCKING GRINDER 
FOUNDATION, Springf ie ld,  VT

CHROMA TECHNOLOGY 
CORPORATION,  
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

CONNECTICUT RIVER VALLEY 
CHARITIES INCORPORATED, 
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

CONNECTICUT VALLEY 
ORCHARD,  
Westminster Stat ion, VT

CONNEMAN & ASSOCIATES, 
Barre,  VT

D. R. MILLER AGENCY 
INCORPORATED,  
Bennington, VT

FIRST CHOICE 
COMMUNICATIONS 
INCORPORATED,  
Bratt leboro,  VT

GREEN MOUNTAIN 
INSURANCE COMPANY 
INCORPORATED, Concord, NH

JOY WAH RESTAURANT, 
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

LAVALLEY BUILDING SUPPLY, 
Newport,  NH

MILLER CONSTRUCTION 
COMPANY, Windsor,  VT

MOTION INCORPORATED, 
Rocky Hi l l ,  CT

REAL TO REEL VIDEO, 
Walpole,  NH

THE RITE AID FOUNDATION, 
Harrisburg,  PA

SELECTION UNLIMITED,  
South Burl ington, VT

THE VERMONT COUNTRY 
STORE, Manchester Center,  VT

WESTMINSTER AUTO, 
Westminster,  VT

WHITNEY-BLAKE COMPANY, 
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

WILNER ASSOCIATES,  
Putney, VT

Special recognition to the clubs and civic organizations that made 
donations between July 26, 2014 and January 23, 2015:

Kurn Hattin would like to thank our corporate supporters for their good citizenship and offer them 
our sincere thanks. Donating between July 26, 2014 and January 23, 2015:

RecognitionSPECIAL

Alpha Chapter #53 OES,  
Bellows Falls, VT

American Legion Auxiliary #7,  
Hardwick, VT

American Legion Auxiliary Unit #15, 
Wilmington, VT

Bellows Falls Woman’s Club,  
Bellows Falls, VT

Bluegrass Colony NSNEW #156, KY

Captain Jedediah Hyde Chapter DAR, 
East Berkshire, VT

Chicago Colony NSNEW #15, IL

Circle 1, Pownal, VT

Ferrisburg Grange #539,  
North Ferrisburgh, VT

First Congregational Church of  
Westminster, Westminster, VT

Gilman Chapter #88 OES,  
East Wallingford, VT

Halestown Grange No. 287,  
Weare, NH

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 
Williston, VT

Kiwanis Club of Claremont,  
Claremont, NH

Knights of Columbus,  
Bellows Falls, VT

Ladies Auxiliary Post #1034,  
North Brattleboro, VT

The Loose-Knit Group,  
West Dover, VT

Loyal Order of Moose, Springfield, VT

Manchester Lions Club,  
Manchester Center, VT

Marine Corps League, Rutland, VT

National Society of  
New England Women

Nature Club of Saxtons River, VT

Newbury Women’s Fellowship,  
Newbury, VT

North Orange Grange #86,  
Orange, MA

Poultney United Methodist Church of 
Women, Poultney, VT

Prosper Homemakers Club,  
Woodstock, VT

Rhoda Farrand Chapter DAR,  
Middlebury, VT

Shaftsbury United Methodist Women’s 
Group, Shaftsbury, VT

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church,  
White River Junction, VT

Sunshine Club at CED,  
Charlestown, NH

The Virginia Company Colony 
NSNEW #143, VA

Vernon Seniors, Grantham, NH

Walpole Senior Citizens, Walpole, NH

West Newbury Women’s Fellowship, 
West Newbury, VT

Women’s Fellowship of Christ’s 
Church, Saxtons River, VT

Women’s Fellowship of the United 
Church, Bellows Falls, VT

Women’s Fellowship West Lebanon 
Congregational Church,  
West Lebanon, NH

15



16

Annelise Donahue
Mr. & Mrs. Edward F. Doyle
Lori Dreher & Robert Pasterczyk
John C. Duff
Doris & Herb Eddy
Ms. Virginia Enola
Leonard & Nancy Farrar
Mrs. Mary Fenn
Paul & Anne Marie Ferry
Kim Fine & John Keppler
Mr. Joseph Gallagher
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Geist
Lindsay Gorin
Mr. Christopher Hackett
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Haggerty
Terry Harding
Timothy & Mary Ann Harms
David & Sharon Hassick
Mr. Mike Hendricks
Elizabeth & Mike Henry
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Hewitt
Ms. Jean Highter
Mr. John Highter
The Hinch Family
Mr. & Mrs. Warner Hodgdon
John & Carol Hubbard
Charlie & Mary Ann Incandela
George & Linda Jeffrey
Steve & Stephanie Kaebnick
Kenneth & Carol King
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association
Ms. Diane Laclair
Ms. Ruth Lane
Jennifer Latz
Farrah Linden
Mrs. Mildred Maloskie
Mr. & Mrs. David Marx, Sr.
Ms. Annice Mason
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McArdle
Michael & Lorraine Messitt
Dave & Susan Morse
Douglas & Sheila Morse
Clover L. Nally
George & Laurelyn Niebuhr, Jr.
Gail & Tom Nunziata
Mr. Andrew Ochalek
Mr. Paul O’Connell
Raymond & Eileen O’Connor
Richard & Carol O’Connor
William & Marlene O’Connor
Omaha Home for Boys
Lee & Judy Patno
Stephen & Darlene Pecor

Daniel & Lisa Plummer
Dean & Lucille Porter
Ms. Donna Prisby
Ms. Carole Reale
Mrs. Leslie Richards
Rotary Club of Bellows Falls
Mr. & Mrs. James Rumrill
Connie Sanderson
Jaimie Scanlon
Jamie Schoffman
Ms. Brenda L. Seitz
Susie & Walter Smith
Traci Spiegelman
David Spinks
Peter & Patty Stickney
Melissa Sutton
Christine Takacs
Dominique & Peter Veitch
Vettes In Perfection Corvette Club
Ms. Joan Vincent
Michael & Cheryl Walker
Jennifer Wang
Mrs. Priscilla M. Watson
Kathryn Weatherup
Donnie & Bonnie Wheatley
Whitney-Blake Company
Ernest & Janet Wilson
Dora Yu

WENDELL “PETE’ FARNHAM,  
CLASS OF 1930
Mrs. Wendell Farnham

FRAN FENN
Ms. Candace Beardsley & John E. Fothergill

JOE FISCHER
Mr. Pete Harrison

ALMON FLAGG
Mr. Kenneth Flagg

MYRTLE FLETCHER
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

DONALD FRISBIE, CLASS OF 1950
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Smith

DANA FULLER, CLASS OF 1971
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

MY PARENTS, RUTH & RALPH B. GATES
Mrs. Judith Curless

WILLIAM A. GELINAS, JR.
Ms. Lydia Perry

IN LOVING MEMORY OF HAROLD  
& DOROTHY GRAY
Mr. & Mrs. William Gray
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CHARLES GREENLAW, CLASS OF 1908
Robert Allman
Sue Hunt
Anne Van Twisk

SERGEANT WARREN L. GREENLEAF
Anonymous

HELEN S. HALL
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fowler

JEFFREY HATCH
William & Diane Harting

MYRTLE & NORMAN HEIDEL
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Concato

IN MEMORY OF BILL & POLLY HENNESSEY
Mr. & Mrs. Warner Hodgdon

IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
PAULINE HENNESSEY
Warren & Kate Sherwood

OUR PARENTS, DAYTON “DOC” HENSON, 
CLASS OF 1928 AND JOSEPHINE  
WOODHULL HENSON, CLASS OF 1929
Joyce M. Henson, Ph.D.
Ms. Beverly A. Manner
Mrs. Diane Yeaney

MARION AITHER HOLWAY, CLASS OF 1958
Mr. Vincent Aveni
Mrs. Nancy Bacon
Bryant Management Co.
Ms. Carol Bryant
Ms. Carol Chamberlin
Ms. Kathleen D. Cooke
Ms. Tamara S. DeBono & Family
Rhonda & Brad Dinwiddie
Ms. Olive H. Frost
The staff of Green Street School
Geordie & Suzanne Heller
Ms. Barbara Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Malcolm Jones
Brad & Pam King
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association
Ms. Dorothy Deh Lovett
Max & Shirley Money
Ms. Nancy Parker
George & Kitty Shumlin
Jeffrey Shumlin & Evelyn Lovett
Jane Smith, Dusty Rhodes & Sherwood Smith
Ms. Judy Stockwell & Jessica Aither
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Strange
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whitworth
Ms. Marie Williams

ROBERT HUBBARD
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher W. Barry
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation

WENTWORTH HUBBARD
Mr. & Mrs. Charles K. Lamson

MY GRANDMA, JANICE JONES
Miss Lindsay Mack

MY PARENTS, LEOLA WOODHULL JONES  
& FITZHUGH B. JONES
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Eldridge, Sr. 

PATRICIA D. KELSEY
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher W. Barry
Mr. Thomas Boggs & Peggy Brown
Ms. Cornelia Boyle
Joseph & Laurie DiClerico
President Tom Galligan and the Colby-Sawyer 
College Community
Ms. Elizabeth-Ann Ford
John Burwell Garvey & Cotton Mather Cleveland
Ms. Mary D. Goodell
Henry & Polly Kidder
Ms. Jane Landenberger
Charlotte Lewis-Hankus & Julian Hankus
Ms. Barbara J. MacDonald
Mrs. Deborah F. McGrath
Sue Murray
Mrs. Priscilla Ohler
Dave & Bev Payne
Stephen & Darlene Pecor 
The Staff of RiverWoods at Exeter
Connie Sanderson
Bill & Jan Wesson

DR. DAVID L. KNIGHT
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Deverill

KAY MORIGLIONI LANDWHER
Mr. Bill Landwher

JANET “SIS” LEWIS
Mr. Rich Lewis, III
Charlotte Lewis-Hankus & Julian Hankus
Mrs. Judy Wallace

MY BROTHER, ROBERT L. LYNDE,  
CLASS OF 1945
Ms. Doris Dustin

FRED J. MATTESON, CLASS OF 1982
Jim & Jann Kurrasch
William & Anne-Marie Litchfield
Barbara Matteson

DUANE MILLER, CLASS OF 1970
Mr. Pete Harrison

MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED
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HonorGIFTS
A gift to the Homes may also honor a 
memorable occasion in someone’s life. A 
wedding anniversary, arrival of a new baby, 
a birthday, a promotion or retirement – all 
offer an opportunity to commemorate those 
who have touched the lives of others. Kurn 
Hattin will be pleased to notify the person (s) 
about your kind gesture at your request.

IN HONOR OF  
MR. & MRS. JERRY BARDWELL
Mr. Ned W. Very

IN HONOR OF OUR NEICE & NEPHEW,  
PENELOPE & RODOLFO BLAKE
Alexander & Patricia Rowe

IN HONOR OF STEPHEN BORST  
ON HIS 13TH BIRTHDAY
Mr. Elliot Gooley

IN HONOR OF BARBARA BRACKETT  
ON HER 80TH BIRTHDAY
Hugh & Betty Haggerty
Mrs. Linda Kivela
Ms. Gail D. Nugent

IN HONOR OF MARY-JANE BUSH
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF LESLIE CANAVAN
Ms. Betsy R. Kuster

IN HONOR OF LESLIE CANAVAN  
& JOHNATHAN B. RICHARDS  
ON THEIR WEDDING
Edith & Joseph Good

IN HONOR OF NITA CHOUKAS
Ms. Kristin Lehmann

IN HONOR OF STEPHEN CLAYTON
Thomas & Linda Doane

IN HONOR OF VIOLET DAY
Ted & Susan Day

IN HONOR OF MR. & MRS. JAMES DELARY
William & Diane Harting

IN HONOR OF LINDA DELIDUKA
Gini Milkey

IN HONOR OF JAN DOOLITTLE
Connie Moser
Ms. Katherine Quackenbush

IN HONOR OF MARY FENN
Mr. Bill Fenn
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Frye

IN HONOR OF JOHN D. FENNIMAN
Elisabeth Tobey

IN HONOR OF WILLIAM W. FENNIMAN
Elisabeth Tobey

IN HONOR OF KIM FINE
Mark Gaydos & Katherine Keppler
Mr. Alexander Haslam

IN HONOR OF CHARLES FUQUA’S  
VOLUNTEER CONTRIBUTIONS
Bodil & Harry Wilson

IN HONOR OF THE GOOD FAMILY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE HARLOW
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Erkson
The first and second year Confirmation Students at   	
   Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Williston, VT
Ms. Patricia Hickox
Ms. Jeanne Jensen
Keith & Hope Kennedy
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Koch
Ms. Mary F. O’Neil
The Ritchie Family
Mr. & Mrs. Kennith Sartorelli
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Wissel

IN HONOR OF  
MR. & MRS. GERALD HARTING
William & Diane Harting

IN HONOR OF  
DONALD R. INGLIS, CLASS OF 1941
Ms. Mary-Jane Bush
Ms. Grace Leonard
Ms. Doris M. Tazelaar
Mr. John P. Tazelaar

IN HONOR OF HONARARY PRESIDENT  
GENERAL, LINDA BROWN JONES
National Society of New England Women

IN HONOR OF GEORGE & PAT KARNEDY
Mr. Gary Karnedy

IN HONOR OF CHARLES P. KELSEY
Mrs. Beatrice D. Adams
Ms. Elizabeth-Ann Ford
Resident Services Team at Riverwoods at Exeter, NH

IN HONOR OF MY FATHER,  
BERNARD J. LADUE
Ms. Nicole LaDue

IN HONOR OF SUSAN MACK
Miss Lindsay Mack

SAUL MILLER
Mrs. Joyce H. Miller

MARTHA A. MONTAGUE
Mrs. Martha Turner Johnstone

HELEN MORRISON
The Morrison Family

RACHEL MORSE
Mrs. Wesley Herwig

MY MOTHERS 105TH BIRTHDATE
Janice Sussebach

THOMAS MULFORD
Michael & Jane Collier

PRISCILLA NORTON
Mrs. Sophia W. Healy

SALLIE OLMSTEAD
Ms. Carol Chamberlin
Jane Smith, Dusty Rhodes & Sherwood Smith

ROBERT W. OWENS
Mr. Henry Bader
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin H. Owens
Ms. Sharon E. Owens-Avey
Mr. Robert Warren
William & Caroline Warren

CLYDE J. PARSONS, CLASS OF 1949
Mrs. Clyde Parsons

NORAH PAYNE
Ms. Trema L. Voytek

MARY FARNUM POTTER, CLASS OF 1939
Ms. Kathleen A. Greenough
Mr. Edward R. Potter

JOHN POWER
Mrs. Leslie Canavan
Mrs. Linda Jones
Mrs. Ted R. Morton

ERNEST PRATT
Mrs. Ernest Pratt

BERNARD J. PRUNIER, CLASS OF 1944
Mrs. Bernard Prunier

CORINNE ROSSEAU
Ms. Margaret R. Durling

KATHERINE “KITTY” RUBALCABA
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Piro

GLENN SAULTERS
Mrs. Ernest Pratt

RONALD SAULTERS, CLASS OF 1958
Mrs. Ernest Pratt

DAVID W. SCOTT
Mrs. David W. Scott

JEAN SEELEY
William & Diane Harting

ALICE & HAROLD SHATTUCK
Ms. Barbara Greenough

MERTON R. & BERTHA SNOW
Mr. & Mrs. Merton J. Snow

KAREN SODERBERG
Dorene & Ron Lengyel

WAYNE STACY
Mr. & Mrs. Neale Sweetman

HAROLD & RUTH STEBBINS
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

ELLEN STOTZ
Mrs. Leslie Canavan

FRANCES SWAN
Mrs. Eugene B. Ackerman
Mrs. Blanche Curfman
Kim Fine & John Keppler
Ms. Kathryn W. Hook
Ms. Mary Sabulsky
Ms. Mary B. White

NEIL SWIFT, CLASS OF 1938
George & Linda Jeffrey
Kurn Hattin Alumni Assocation
Sunshine Club at CED 

HARRIETTE M. TURNER
Mrs. Martha Turner Johnstone

DOROTHY VAN COURT
Ms. Patty McCormick
Ms. Carol Zurlo

JOHN S. WATERMAN, CLASS OF 1945
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association
Charles & Janice Waterman
Ms. Stacey Williams

JAMES WOODHULL, CLASS OF 1928
Mr. Richard Woodhull & Ms. Deborah Tumey

JOANNA WOODHULL WEEKS,  
CLASS OF 1927 ON HER BIRTHDAY
Mr. & Mrs. Alexander F. Morze

MY FATHER, JOHN WOODHULL, CLASS OF 
1927 & MOTHER, PHYLLIS WOODHULL
Jean Beauchaine
Janice Lacroix
Joan Willey

MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Charles P. Kelsey, President Deerfield, NH
William Abbott Keene, NH
Jerry L. Bardwell Middleboro, MA*
Diane Bazin Westminster, VT
Gordon Bristol Williamsville, VT
Gary Carrier, Vice President Brattleboro, VT
Patrick Crotty Walpole, NH
Christopher Hackett Westminster, VT
Elizabeth Woodhull Maiola Newport, NH
William Scarlett IV Saxtons River, VT
Malcom Streeter Westminster, VT
Janet Wilson Walpole, NH
Greg Worden Brattleboro, VT

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

W. Abbott, Acting Chair, G. Carrier,  C. Hackett,  
C. Kelsey, E. Maiola, 

SECRETARY OF THE CORPORATION

Elizabeth Woodhull Maiola Newport, NH

ASSISTANT SECRETARY

George Nostrand Bellows Falls, VT

TREASURER

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

MASSACHUSETTS  
CORPORATION OFFICERS

Marilyn E. Moore, President Peabody, MA
Ruth L. DeMone, Clerk Peabody, MA
Robert Sinclair, Treasurer Londonderry, NH

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Connie Sanderson, CFRE
Executive Director
Kathleen Allen, M.A.
Lead Counselor
Eileen Brown, RN
Director of Health Services
Kim Fine, M.A., CFRE
Director of Development
Stephen R. Fitch, M.A.
Financial Manager
Thomas Fontaine, B.S.
Acting School Principal
Susan Kessler, M. Ed.
Director of Admissions
Karen Lansberry, M.S.
Director of Residential Services
Dominique Veitch
Director of Human Resources

*Alumnus/alumna

Kurn Hattin Homes
F O R  C H I L D R E N

Founded and incorporated in 1894

M I S S I O N  S TAT E M E N T 

Kurn Hattin Homes transforms the lives 
of children and their families forever.

IN HONOR OF MY MOTHER,  
SUSAN MACK AT CHRISTMASTIME
Ms. Lauren Mack

IN HONOR OF JACKIE LADUE MALLORY, 
CLASS OF 1954
Mr. Bernard LaDue
Ms. Nicole LaDue

IN HONOR OF CLARA MANOR’S  
101ST BIRTHDAY
Our Lady of the Holy Rosary Church

IN HONOR OF BARBARA MATTESON
Thomas & Linda Doane

IN HONOR OF BARBARA MATTESON  
ON HER 40TH WORK ANNIVERSARY
William & Anne-Marie Litchfield

IN HONOR OF HELEN MOORE  
ON HER 75TH BIRTHDAY
Martha Ives Williams

IN HONOR OF JOSEPH PIRO, CLASS OF 1939
Mrs. Janet Piro Lide

IN HONOR OF MRS. VIVIAN PRINDL  
ON HER 103RD BIRTHDAY
Kurn Hattin Residential Staff

IN HONOR OF CHRISTOPHER  
& AMY WILLIAMS RAIMY  
ON THEIR 25TH ANNIVERSARY
Martha Ives Williams

IN HONOR OF RON ROSCOE
Mr. Abraham McAllister

IN HONOR OF CONNIE SANDERSON
Mark G. Auerbach
Helen Elizabeth Cook
Mr. & Mrs. Philip M. Perlah
Ms. Trudy Walker

IN HONOR OF STELLA & RALPH SEVERENS
Kenneth & Martha Severens

IN HONOR OF ANN & TOM SMITH  
AT CHRISTMASTIME
Ms. Elizabeth-Ann Ford

IN HONOR OF GYDA STONER
Ms. Betsy R. Kuster

IN HONOR OF THE TAZELAAR FAMILY
Mr. Donald R. Inglis

IN HONOR OF RUTH VERY  
ON HER BIRTHDAY
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN HONOR OF BOBBI VIOLETTE  
AND HER DEDICATION TO KURN HATTIN
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Violette

IN HONOR OF TOM & DEBBIE YAGER
Mr. & Mrs. James Bridgeo

IN HONOR OF SANDI YANDOW
Gini Milkey
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